Building Our Church and Community
     Since June 2015, the Holy Spirit Catholic Community (HSCC) Vision/Building Committee has been evaluating steps needed to reach our parishioners’ expressed goal of creating a vibrant, growing, and unified community to serve our parish family for the next 50 to 100 years. Several “town hall” meetings were held during which the HSCC community was asked to provide input specific to group and program needs. A broad list of needs was created with the following priorities: 1) consolidating parish resources and buildings, 2) provide meeting space for parish programs and groups, 3) provide up-to-date living space for priests and religious sisters, 4) provide access for elderly or physically impaired parishioners.
     An architectural firm was hired to examine the ten structures currently owned by the parish and to determine the suitability of such structures to meet our needs. The results of that examination were discussed at a “town hall” meeting in February 2019. Neither church building presents a structure that is expandable for membership growth and renovations to meet current building codes and accessibility for those with physical challenges would be very costly solutions. Sadly, we have found that no structure currently owned by the parish is suitable for this community’s expressed needs. 
     You may recall that in early 2019 an analysis of our community’s financial capacity was conducted by PartnersEdge. The analysis determined that only 25.5% of registered HSCC members contribute financially to the operation of the parish and determined that HSCC has some capacity to generate capital funding for a new facility but not enough to cover the size of campus we had been wishing for. So, the Vision/Building Committee made a shift in thinking regarding church expansion.
     Rather than a facility designed with multiple focused spaces to meet separate needs such as liturgy, education, and administration, the goal became to design one structure for worship and for growing our community. Meet our needs with shared spaces. Of course, in so doing, the cost of a new facility should be less than the original design estimates. The idea for a “community center” was presented to The Design Studio, Inc (TDSi), which has been the architectural firm working with the committee. 
     An article published in the bulletin in November 2019 focused on work being pursued regarding the “community center” that would be a building with sufficient space to accommodate parish-wide celebrations for Ash Wednesday, Easter, Christmas, Confirmation, large funerals, and weddings. This building would also serve parish administration and education needs.
     The Design Studio, Inc (TDSi) presented a building design plan to the parish community on Monday, February 28, 2022. Shortly after that meeting TDSi was asked to reduce the size of the proposed building to decrease the estimated cost of construction. Two months ago, an acceptable design plan was presented to the Vision/Building Committee. After seven years of work, HSCC has a conceptual rendition of a community center to meet our needs.
     Where do we go from here? To build or not to build is the question. The process began nearly fifty years ago when the Diocese of Cheyenne and the people of this parish first planted the seeds of growth in this community. Hundreds of hours of work involving dozens of parishioners and consultants have been spent developing a building concept that will satisfy the needs of our community. Are we willing to join together to raise the necessary funding to move forward in our construction dream?
     We have been praying as a community, publicly and privately for Our Lord’s help and guidance to grow in unity, community, and charity as we seek to build one worship space. Ask Our Lord in your prayers, “What do You want of me here as a member of Holy Spirit Catholic Community?”

